SPWG Report to ROS

December 10th, 2003

SPWG last met November 17th and 18th. 

Changes to the automatic underfrequency firm load shed requirements in section 2.9.1 were completed. OWG asked to review what SPWG recommended as they were involved in commenting on other proposed Section 2 modifications. SPWG is working with OWG in an attempt to finalize the proposed changes. Since any modifications to the SPWG 2.9.1 recommendations may affect Section 7 also, no operating guide revision requests have yet been made.

SPWG continues to develop collection of the underfrequency firm load shed relay information. 

Changes to the second pass of future four years of short circuit data were due to ERCOT by December 8th. The cases should be finalized in December.

SPWG members have agreed that the present work environment better supports compilation of the future short circuit databases starting in April rather than late summer. Modification of the SPWG Procedures will be required to reflect the different schedule and should be ready for ROS consideration after the February SPWG meeting.

SPWG members verified Jack Dahnke as the 2004 Chair and selected Mehrdad Vatani as the 2004 Vice Chair and request approval by ROS when appropriate. 

Next SPWG meeting is scheduled for February 26th and 27th. 

Cory Allen

SPWG Chair

